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   Last Alarm:                                                                                                        Editor:  M.A.Barr 

    
   Lt. Joe Smith passed away February 15, 2020 
   Engineer Donald Machurick passed away March 9, 2020 
   Captain Tom Leuders passed away March 18, 2020 
   Captain Kenneth Lee passed away April 7, 2020. 
 
   Our heartfelt condolences go out to all their families and friends.  Welcome to the top floor, Guys, 
   We will take it from here! 

 

   Member Report:   

 

   As the present Covid-19 Virus has affected all our lives in one way or another in the past 

   45 days, our prayers are continuous that all stay safe and healthy and continue to take every  

   precaution to avoid exposure.  We are sure everyone is anxiously anticipating the day when  

   activities and normalcy return to our everyday lives.  

 

      
 

 

 

    

Last week, Retired Lt. Jim White offered his front yard for a sit-down breakfast of his residence on Polaris Street 

on Westside.  Aunt Jan’s restaurant on Normandy Blvd supplied the egg sandwiches and tea and coffee.  

Pictured left to right:  Charlie Geiger,  Jim White, Duke Denson, Ronny Learn and in the back is John Wood and 

Bunky Ennis.  Missing is Lt Whites son – Rusty White.  Photography by Wayne Doolittle.   



                    

2020 Annual Fire Fighter’s Fishing Tournament in Deland, Florida held the 
Week of March 2 – 5, 2020 

                                                      
 

 
 
     

 
  

 
 
 

 

 

Pictured left:  Retired Captain John Wood, Fishing Tournament Manager testing the sweet tea to make sure its 

strong and sweet enough.  Pictured Right:  Our Annual Awesome work force who are instrumental in running the 

Fishing Tournament. 

Upper Left:  Some of the cooks, who chip in to help.  Upper Right:  Ronny Learn and Duke Denson oversees the 

drawing for 50-50.  Lower Left and Right pics:  Tournament Winners displaying their trophies.  



  

Continued with Fishing Tournament pictures:  

 

  

 

 

 

 

    

Picture Left:  Retired Lt. Paul Lutzen  & Tournament Manager John Wood  proudly the newest addition to the 

tournament.  The sign designed by John and commemorating the late Bobby Dewitt’s title of Grill Master, as 

well as Lt Paul Lutzen assuming  that role. Picture right:  Engineer Jake “the Snake” Fulmer and Chief Dave 

Fulwood showing off their catch of the day.  

Picture to the Left :  Wiley Hart presenting  Donald Hasler with 

the Chief John C Wright Jr. Award. 

 

Picture bottom left:  individuals left to right – Scott Thornton, 

John Wright’s son, Charlie Wright and Donald Hasler taking a 

much needed break shooting the bull.  

 

Picture bottom right:  Larry Harrell (Green Shirt, far right) saying 

hello to the Orange County who participated this year.   

 


